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4th December 2018 

 
 
Dear Neighbour/Norton Parish Hall user, 
 
It has for some time been the Parish Council's intent to part re-surface, re-define and 
generally tidy up the Parish Hall car park, and following a lot of preparatory work, which has 
included ditch-clearance, re-location of the Pre-school container, and removing the old oil 
tank, the work is scheduled to commence between 6th & 11th December 2018 (with any 
work on 6th/7th December likely to involve preparatory work).  It is anticipated that it will take 
approximately three weeks work, and allowing for Christmas and New Year holidays, and 
barring any unforeseen eventualities such as extreme weather, it is hoped to be completed 
by Wednesday 9th January, in time for the Pantomime to commence on Thursday 10th 
January with the new car park fully operational.   
 
During the work it is inevitable that some disruption will take place, though the intention is 
that the car park remains in use throughout, the work being conducted in phases, and the 
contractor has already been given a predicted schedule of use for the Hall and Pre-school 
for the period in an attempt to de-conflict as much as possible.  He has also been instructed 
to be mindful of immediate neighbours to the site, though plant movement on and off site 
and plant noise while conducting the work will be a necessary evil for its completion. 
 
It is hoped that disruption to immediate neighbours and Hall users alike can be kept to a 
minimum, but should an issue arise which proves beyond reasonable tolerance, please 
contact the Parish Council using the email address: njkpc.carparkworks@gmail.com. 
 
Very best wishes for Christmas and the New Year, 

                         

Kevin Fincher 

 
Cllr K J Fincher 
Chairman, Norton-juxta-Kempsey Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMAN: MR K. FINCHER 
12 Vimiera Close, Norton, Worcs WR5 2QP 
 
CLERK: MRS J. GREENWAY 
18 Corunna Close, Norton, Worcs WR5 2PW 
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